March 10th, 2010

Faculty Assembly Executive Council (FAEC) Meeting

Present: Eddie Saiff, Ira Spar, Iraida Lopez, Anita Stellenwerf, Marta Bautis, Bob Becklen, Rob Mentore, Jim Morley

Secretary: Kristin Kenneavy

1. Tenure by Exceptional Action 
A. The nature of the Tenure by Exceptional Action was discussed; the document represents a set of recommendations to the Board of Trustees. It was stated that the BOT has the final say regarding the implementation of this proposed policy.  

B.  It was pointed out that tenure is granted to faculty as a member of a convening group (this includes administrators). Administrators are eligible for early tenure as well, but their promotion process is independent of the Faculty Assembly. 
C. It was reiterated that the procedure for Tenure by Exceptional Action will need to be approved by the AFT, while the criteria will need to be approved by the Faculty Assembly.

D. The rationale for this policy change is the increasing number of applications for Tenure by Exceptional Action. It was generally thought that this process should be reserved for experienced candidates.  
E. The issue of promotions was raised. The Faculty Handbook states the number of years at which one could be considered for promotion. How past (pre-Ramapo) experience counts in this context has not yet been addressed. 

F. It was asked whether sanctions might be imposed for frivolous applications. 

G. It was determined that more fine-tuning of the document’s language was needed prior to bringing this issue before Faculty Assembly. 
2. Technology in Classrooms (with George Tabback, Information Technology Services)

A. In general, George Tabback was invited to speak to the FAEC about the somewhat uneven availability of media and technology across classrooms.
B. Mr. Tabback addressed some recent changes that should allow computers to run more quickly; it was discovered that while many campus computers are new and have fast processors, the amount of memory available was insufficient.  Many machines have been upgraded to 3 gigs (from 1 gig).  Prioritization of these upgrades is preceding according to lab usage reports (most used labs are upgraded first). Over the summer, many projectors are scheduled to be replaced. 
C. Technology in 15 classrooms is upgraded each year. 5 PC labs and 4 Mac labs have also been upgraded recently. 
D. Members of the FAEC raised a number of concerns that included inconsistent lighting (need for dimmers), adding shades to doors with glass panes (for showing films), the audio-visual set-up in the H-Wing auditorium (being damaged due to frequent movement), the need for more desks that allow for computer screens to be lowered, the availability and location of Smartboards, and automatic linking to Internet Explorer (rather than Chrome or Firefox). 

E. Mr. Tabback addressed many of the above concerns and stated that if faculty members are having problems, they need to let him know (or contact the Help Desk). He also stated that training was available for various technologies (like U-drives, Smartboards, and SYNC, which allows you to control the computers in your classroom). 

F. It was suggested that some sort of centralization of the above information was needed; e.g. a website listing the technology available (every classroom has a computer and a projector). 

G. It was also suggested that part of the problem is that faculty are always in new classrooms; would be better to not have to switch every semester so that one could become familiarized with the technology.

H. The security risk associated with having one password for all logins was raised. In the past faculty had complained that they had too many passwords to remember (and did not want to memorize R#s). Mr. Tabback pointed out that you could not access any Banner-type applications without a second login. 

3. Governance Committee
A. The need for an ex-officio member on the governance committee from the FAEC was discussed.  

B. Arguments in favor of an FAEC rep. included the need for communication with sub-committees, the benefit of having a rep. share his or her experience with executive faculty governance, the need for consistency (had a rep. on the first committee), and the need for input into the important process of improving the by-laws and strengthening the decision-making power of the FAEC. 
C. Arguments against were mostly focused on the idea that the individuals on the Governance Review Committee would likely communicate with the FAEC freely anyway and that the committee had functioned well during the first part of the process (including regularly sending minutes from their meetings).  

D. It was proposed that a joint meeting with the FAEC and the Governance Review Committee be set-up to further discuss and resolve this issue. 

E. In addition, some concern was expressed that, as constituted, the FAEC has very weak decision-making power and that this leads to little getting accomplished. Also, it was noted that it is currently quite unclear as to what issues the FAEC can deal with independently, and which issues need to be brought before the Faculty Assembly. 
Topics for next meeting include: academic rigor, the academic commons proposal, and the possible budget impact on faculty lines. 
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